
Signing Ceremony for  
“The Project for the Construction of School Blocks for Awash Primary School” 

In Afar Regional State 
 

On the 5th of March 2019, a signing ceremony for a project funded by the 
Japanese Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP) was 
held at the Embassy of Japan in Ethiopia. One contract was signed between 
the Embassy of Japan and Awash Sebat Kilo Town Administration Education 
Office for a GGP project entitled “The Project for Construction of School Blocks 
for Awash Primary School in Awash Fentale Woreda, Afar Regional State”. The 
grant is worth USD 89,280. 

Under the project, two school buildings that contain eight classrooms will 
be constructed. Two hundred desks and four hundred chairs for the pupils and 
eight tables and chairs for the teachers will be provided, in addition to eight 
blackboards for each classroom. The old school building is made of iron because 
it is a former military facility, and is too hot for pupils to study in. 

During the ceremony, H.E. Mr. Daisuke Matsunaga, Ambassador of Japan 
to Ethiopia, mentioned that the Embassy of Japan has implemented over 400 
projects all over Ethiopia under the GGP scheme and that he expressed his 
hope that the project would be completed swiftly and smoothly. 

 

  

 

 


